
PUBLIC BUDGET HEARING - NOVEMBER 12, 2020
A Public Hearing on the Town of Cross Plains 2021 budget was held at the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains on November 12, 2020.  Notice was published in the October 29, 2020 and November 5, 2020 issues of the Mt Horeb Mail and Middleton Times Tribune and was posted at the Community Center, Town Garage and on the town website on October 22, 2020.  A special Town Meeting of the Electors of the Town of Cross Plains was held on November 12, 2020 for action on a resolution to approve the levy limit and the 2020 Town tax levy to be paid in 2021.  Chairman Greg Hyer, Clerk Nancy Meinholz and 2 citizens were present.  The Hearing was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.   Greg Hyer presented and summarized the 2020 and 2021 budgets for comparison and review by residents. Questions were asked regarding the increase in budget and the decrease in the transportation budget.  Chairman indicated the increase has to do with monies borrowed for the road project of Airport Road, increase in salaries for clerk and treasurer and due to the one time decrease of taxes last year because of insurance paying for new EMS ambulance for Cross Plains and the sale of fire station building in Mt. Horeb.  Budget Hearing was closed by Greg Hyer at 7:16 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING OF THE ELECTORS

A Special Town Meeting of the Town of Cross Plains Electors was held on November 12, 2020 at the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains to approve the total 2021 expenditures and adopt the 2020 town tax levy to be paid in 2021.  Notice was published in the October 29, 2020 and November 5, 2020 issues of the Mt. Horeb Mail and the Middleton Times Tribune and was posted at the Community Center, Town Garage and on the town’s website on October 22, 2020.  Chairman Greg Hyer, Clerk Nancy Meinholz and 8 citizens were present.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to increase the salary of the Treasurer from $9,800 to $12,000.  Vote tall:  yes-8, no-0.  Motion carried. Chairman, Greg Hyer stated that the 2021 Budget recommended by the Board is to accept the budget as presented for a Total Levy of $745,295.  Paul Correll moved to adopt the total budget for the Town in the amount of $745,295 as published.  Jeff Baylis seconded. Vote tally:  yes-8, no-0.  Motion carried. Greg Haack moved to adopt the total budget expenditures for the Town in the amount of $938,710 as published.  Patty Mullins seconded. Vote tally:  yes-8, no-0.  Motion carried.   Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Paul Correll to adjourn the meeting.  Vote tally:  yes-8, no-0.   Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 p.m.  The monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors followed.  
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk

